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Summary

The Professions Board has been operating since June 2005.  We established a roadmap of projects when we started out and have kept this roadmap up to date as we get feedback from members.   All projects go through steps to ensure that the idea is viable with our members. We then develop a plan and test market before launch.  The board itself meets via teleconference as needed and we have 3 face to face meetings a year.  The board is actively engaged on the projects that we have undertaken and we have good staff support.

Board membership
We are recruiting additional board members including an international member.  We will augment the board to ensure continued active membership from each board member. The board consists of:

Steve Bourne (Chair)

Bryan Cantrill

Terry Coatta (Vice Chair)

Mike MacFaden

Ben Fried

Carol Hernandez

Benjamin Mako Hill

Steve Teicher

Noreen Wu


Professions Board Project Roadmap
1. Networks and Communities (Local Activities)

2. Queue web site (aka Practitioner Portal)

3. Case Studies (aka Software development “magazine”)

4. CTO forums

5. Career and job skills
6. Ethics
Since last year the Best Practices project became part of the new Queue web site We have put increased focus on the Developer Web Presence.  We have dropped "Marketing the Profession and the ACM." These projects are in various stages of development.  We have not started work on #6.

Networking and Communities
Provide support for the creation and ongoing development of communities and Chapters including infrastructure for reviewing/ assessing/ rating events, courses, books, etc.   We think it worthwhile to look at existing communities (SIGs, Experts Exchange, and Software Development Forum) to identify opportunities for co-operation.  The strategy is to provide infrastructure not content and allow communities to form that will generate, aggregate, evaluate, and discuss content themselves.

This was considered by the board to be the most significant service we can develop for our membership.

As of July 2008 the Professions Board has taken responsibility for the Local Activities task force chaired by Terry Coatta.  This group has been charged by Council to develop the ACM strategy.  The scope includes Chapters, local activities.  The EC sponsor for this is Alain Chesnais.  The task force expects to have preliminary recommendations by during 2009.

Queue Web Site (aka Practitioner Portal)


We have moved Queue from a print delivery model to an online magazine and have integrated Queue’s editorial content with the content obtained through our Case Studies, and CTO Forum efforts to create a web site for practitioners that is complete with capabilities designed to encourage community input and collaboration.  Our intent had been to launch this early in FY08 but we have experienced delays.  The Queue web site has been completely re-designed by Isite.  


We also provide significant Queue content for the Practice section of the CACM print magazine in the form of Queue articles and other content designed specifically for the CACM. 


The new web site has a section called Planet Queue.  This consists of a blog from Queue authors formed by aggregating blog content from Queue authors. In addition, the ACM has also given this group the ability to unlock DL articles that they think are interesting for our audience of practitioners provided that they blog on the article.  We anticipate that this will provide visibility for the DL and help us draw members into ACM.


The complete list of Queue content channels includes:
· Queue articles

· Planet Queue

· CTO round table articles

· Case studies

· Stanford and MIT video content

· Columns such as Geek@home, Kode Vicious and Curmudgeon


The most difficult part of this project we expect will be to gain a critical mass of content so that the site will be compelling for repeat visitors.  It is also expected that the site will provide broad enough content to make it a worthwhile destination for software developers and IT engineers.

CTO Round Tables


This project has produced its first articles that are published in print as part of CACM Practice Section and on the Queue web site.  We enlist a group of 5-6 “CTO” level people from industry and hold a moderated panel discussion in a private setting on some particular topic.   The resulting discussion is edited and published as one or two articles.  The first of these round tables was on storage and was held at FAST with support from the Usenix group.   It will be published in August and September. The second is on Virtualization.  We also expect to cooperate with the BSC in the UK on a topic TBD and are considering another in conjunction with the Grace Hopper conference.  It is doubtful if we can do this in time for 2008 Hopper.

Case Studies (aka ACM Perspectives)


This project will be a component of the Queue web site.  We originally planned to model these after the Harvard Business Review style but have been unsuccessful following this approach.   We have decided to adopt a new approach and conduct interviews with leaders of software engineering efforts who will be asked to relate their experience in implementing projects and tackling interesting challenges. 


We are targeting the interests and needs of those ACM members who are enterprise decision makers, software architects and developers - along with their colleagues in IT. Non-ACM members are not precluded, but ACM practitioners are our first and foremost target.

Mark Compton is consulting on this project and overseeing the effort to develop the first articles.  The cases currently under development include:

1. Pixar RenderMan — The Multicore Challenge (working together with Dana Batali, head of Pixar’s RenderMan team)

2. Google File System (Conversation between Kirk McKusick and Sean Quinlan, Engineering Director at Google and former head of GFS team)

3. SalesCentrix Choice of an RIA Framework (working together with Len Takeuchi, member of SalesCentrix technical staff)

4. RIA Platforms (Conversation between Terry Coatta and Greg Olsen, CTO of Coghead)

5. Origins of XML (working together with Tim Bray, co-author of the XML spec)

Career and job skills

Topics include: training and skills development; making career transitions, e.g. from student to practicing professional; skill development for non-technical areas such as business operations.  Work will begin on this once the best practices project nears completion.  We will look for additional board members who have an interest in this topic.  We have not started work on this project yet although we have had some discussions to understand what directions this might take when we have cycles to take it on.  It is considered by the board to be lower priority than the items we have active plans for.

Ethics and Professional Standards
These standards are changing.  We need to help IT professionals understand what the standards are and how they affect their work.  Increasingly important are the issues of privacy and security (throughout all aspects of IT).

 
